
PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL REPORT 1982 

e··Und~r the presidency of our Pastor, Rev. Fr. Karekin Kasparian, and the Chair­
··ma~ship of Dr. Jack Hachigian, the Parish Council met regularly every month 
+and held special meetings when circumstances required. 

The Parish Council members for 1982 
Chairman 
Vice Chairman 
Recording Secretary 
Ass't. Recording Secretary 
Corresponding Secretary 
Treasurer 
Ass' t .· Treasurer 
Advisors 

were: 
Dr. Jack Hachigian 
Martha Gurahian 
John Boyajian 
John Wolohojian 
Paul Bashian 
Garo Bashian 
Dr. Hagop Cetinkaya 
Gregory Chamourian 
Edward Essayian 
Benjamin Tepikian . 

* Samuel Gabriel ian ( *Resigned}??.A'~ J' 3) 
The Liaison Officers to the Church Organizations/Committees were: 

Martha Gurahian ACYOA and New Year's Eve Party 
Benjamin Tepikian Women's Guild 
John Wolohojian Choir 
Edward Essayian Sunday and Armenian Schools 
John Boyajian Men's Club and Church Annual Picnic 
Edward Essayian Management Committee 

House and Grounds Managemerit Committee - ·Under the ·Chairmanship of Michael 
Pisani, and with the assistance of George Davidian, this committee has met 
regularly to plan, and, with the direction and guidance of the Parish Council, 
execute numerous projects. Several of the projects which must be mentioned are: 

1. Installation of new translucent windows ·for the Sanctuary.The advice 
and assistance of the Memorials Committee we~e-received with appreciation. 

2. Renovation of the Kitchen in the Parish House, which included the in­
stallation of new kitchen equipment. Thanks are due. pa~ticularly for the 
efforts of George Davidian, Michael Pisani, Jerry Ksayian, and Gino 
Urbinelli. . · 

3. Installation of the Cross and Church Name on the exterior Church edifice. 
George Davidian expedited the acquisition and the mounting of the Cro~s 
and Church Name in time for Christmas Services, with the help of Jerry 
Ksayian·, Berge Derdiarian, James Cassidy, Michael Pisani, Edward 
Essayian, and Ara Shimshidian. 

Many thanks and gratitude to all the members of this Committee for a job well 
done. · 

Planning Committee - Chairman Jack Hachigian has met with the architect, Mr. 
Matthew Warshauer of Elmsford, and that two, perhaps three options of the Site 
Plan will be prepared for a fee of $2500. 

Fifty Club - In lieu of holding a raffle, the 50 Club was formed to generate . 
income for the Church, with the goal of selling 200 tickets at $50 per ticket. 
Forty percent of the total amount collected would then be distributed as cash 
prizes. Drawings for four prizes were held each month for a period of four 
months. Although we did not meet the goal of 200 tickets, we were able to 
realize a profit in excess of $4000 through the faithful efforts of the Chair­
person Martha Gurahian and with the participation of-~11 those who contributed 
to make this a success. 

Telephone Directory - A Telephone Directory of all Armenians residing in West­
chester and Southern Connecticut was prepared under the direction of the Pastor1 
and distributed. Approximately 600 copies-were mailed to Church members and 
non-members alike. Non-members were urged to become active in our Church 
affairs. Special thanks go to Anahid Chookhachian and Aida Pisani for their 
untiring effort in compiling massive amounts of data. 


